## NAZARETH COUNCIL OF GOVERNMENTS MULTI-MUNICIPAL COMPREHENSIVE PLAN MEETING NOVEMBER 12, 2018

Attendance Sheet Attached

Brien Kocher of Bushkill Township called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m.

Geoff Reese of Lehigh Valley Planning Commission appeared to discuss the next steps in the planning process. He stated three sessions will be held to garner input from the stakeholders provided on each municipality's list. He further stated he has received lists from Hanover Township and Bushkill Township. He reminded all other representatives that he needs the information. Lower Nazareth submitted their list during the meeting.

- G. Reese then proceeded to review the contents of the Hanover Township and Bushkill Township lists. The following recommendations were made to add to the lists:
  - 1. B. Kocher recommended adding DCNR since they are a large landowner in Bushkill Township.
  - 2. S. Lawless recommended inviting groups that promote recreation and tourism.
  - 3. C. Cook recommended inviting the Moravian Historical Society and Martin Guitar.
  - 4. G. Asteak recommended inviting members of the Chamber of Commerce, Zoning Hearing Board members, and representatives from the area cement mills.
  - 5. B. Kocher recommended inviting the PA Game Commission and representatives from the Bushkill Creek Watershed Association and the Monocacy Creek Watershed Association.

The other municipal representatives indicated their lists are completed and they will forward the lists to G. Reese shortly. Once he has received all the lists, a complete and consolidated list will be forwarded out to all municipal representatives.

G. Reese stated the three charettes will be held over a two-day period (morning, afternoon and evening sessions). He encouraged the municipal representatives to attend the sessions. After brief discussion, it was determined the evening session will be held on December 10<sup>th</sup> and the morning and afternoon sessions will be held on December 11<sup>th</sup>. L. Stauffer will check on the availability of the Lower Nazareth Elementary School for the December 10<sup>th</sup> evening session and F. Hesch from Bath Borough will check on the availability of George Wolf Elementary School as a backup. L. Stauffer will also check on the availability of the Hecktown Volunteer Fire Company's training room for the morning and afternoon sessions.

G. Reese requested information on any recently adopted plans by the municipalities, so the plans can be taken into consideration during the drafting of the multi-municipal plan. He also stated there will be a project logo and project website created prior to the invite for the sessions being sent out.

There will be no meeting on December 10<sup>th</sup>

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori A. Stauffer